
Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

The period of consultation has ended. This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be 
removed 28 days from the date of this notice. This decision notice meets the duty to 
consult and notify when removing street trees  set out in section 115 of the Environment 
Act 2021

Reference 52825

Site Rokeby Gardens

Ward Churchfields

Position Outside 18

Species Tamarix aestivalis (Tamarix)

Summary of 
responces

No responses were received as part of this consultation.

Notice Date 24/05/2024

Decision 
summary

Work to fell the tree and then plant a replacement tree in the winter will 
proceed.

For further information about Council tree management please visit our website at 
www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  the tree management service may contacted by post Arboricultural and 
Horticultural Department, The WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, Essex, 
IG2 7QZ

The tree is programmed to be removed after: 22/06/2024

Decision



Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be removed.  From the date of this notice 
there is a 28 day period in which you can provide comments on the proposed tree removal. 
This notice meets the duty to consult requirements  set out in section 115 of the 
Environment Act 2021

Reference Sgl/052825

Site Rokeby Gardens

Ward Churchfields

Position OS 18 

Species Tamarix aestivalis (Tamarix)

Reason for 
removal

Originally planted as a trial of a new species. Now considered to be an 
inappropriate species due to habit and shape.

Notice Date 11/04/2024

Replacement A single replacement tree, suitable for this position, is programmed to be 
planted between November 2024 and March 2025

Solutions 
considered

Pruning is not considered a suitable solution, due to the tree's  speed of 
growth and it is not considered appropriate for the landscape

To provide comments on this proposal and for further information about Council tree 
management please visit our website at www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  comments may be posted to Arboricultural and Horticultural Department, 
The WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, Essex, IG2 7QZ

Any comments should be made by 10/05/2024


